
September 25, 1936 ---Meeting held at the Japanese Ass’n Hall

The meeting was called to order by President Kaz Oka.

The minutes were dispensed with since the secretary, Yoshio Tabata 
was absent.

Treasurer’s report of the balance up to date of $29.75 was 
accepted.

Mr. Hogumo Ogawa, in the absence of Chairman Masato Suyama, 
reported on the Dance Committee.

Location :
1. Del Monte Bali Room
2. Sunset Grammar School, Carmel
3. Legion Hall
4. San Carlos

Orchestra
1. Allen Knight $50
2. Bob Beach $30
3. Reardon $100 (reluctant because the

Japanese work them too hard)

Refreshments, only punch. Mr. Yoshikazu Higashi suggested 
a novel idea of serving it by hollowing out a square of 
ice and filling it up with the punch.

Since there was much old business to be discussed it was decided 
to leave this matter until the following meeting.

Miss Sachi Sugano, the Carnival Chairman, reported that so far 
she had not held a meeting due to tack of cooperation.

Mr. Hal Higashi reported on the progress of the County Pair 
ntertainment Committee, which was doing very nicely. The

committee members, divided into three groups, gave their reports. 
Mr. Hal Higashi and Mr. Yoshio Tabata reported that 
the Messrs. Yoshida, talented instrumentalists from 
San Francisco were willing to perform.

Misses Yoshi Higuchi, Otsune Manaka, and Yoshiko Hattori 
reported that the ondos and odoris were being practiced. 
Due to a scarcity of girls on the peninsula to do the 
ondo they had asked the aid of the Salinas Valley JACL 
and as yet had received no definite answer.

Mr. Yonee Gota reported that Mr. Hiroshi Yamamoto would 
kindly do the kenbu for us. Also the younger boys 
were to do the kendo.



continued

Mr. Yoneio Gota reported on the Chamber of Commerce meeting which 
was held just prior to this meeting. Sunday night, October 11, 
was recommended for our program. Time was limited since there 
are to be many various professional acts.

Mr. Yoneo Gota suggested that a barn dance be held in conjunction 
with the Fair in the spirit of the farmer atmosphere that prevails 
in the town. The Japan Night Committee was appointed to include 
the barn dance in their program.

Miss Otsune Manaka announced a Carnival at the CE church October 
3, 1936. Everyone was kindly invited. Admission would be free 
but a charge of five cents would be made at the various concessions. 

The meeting was adjourned.

Secretary pro tem 
Yoshiko Higuchi

Recorded by sec’ty Yo. Tabata


